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28 February 2025 

Maureen Angela Smith 
Director, Sea Dog Investments Limited 
CA Johnson Limited, Level 3, Goethe Institute House 
148-152, Cuba Street, Wellington, 6141, New Zealand

LGOIMA Original Enquiry Request: Maureen Angela Smith 

I am requesting documentation on what the Hutt City Council are currently in 
negotiations with the GWRC relating to the area known as the Hikoikoi Boatsheds 
Negotiations between Hutt City Council and GWRC about Hikoikoi Boatsheds 

Kia ora, 

In response to your enquiry above, Hutt City Council (HCC) & Greater Wellington 
Regional Council (GWRC) are not in any negotiations relating to the area known 
as Hikoikoi Boatsheds as referenced in the image below: 
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To note, we are providing an individual response to yourself, in advance of a formal 
letter we are intending to send out in the near future to other Boatshed owners.   

Hutt City Council previously wrote to Greater Wellington Regional Council on 16 th 
October 2024 to establish its position (GWRC’s) on the potential length of licence 
it would be comfortable with.  

Greater Wellington has provided a formal letter in response on 29th January 2025, 
a copy of which is in Appendix 1 below of this letter.  

You will likely be familiar through previous correspondence with Council  that all 
Licences issued for Hikoikoi Reserve currently expire on 30  June 2028.  GWRC have 
supported the licenses to be issued for 10 years from the date of their letter 
response- thus making the extended final expiration of 28 June 2035.   

GWRC have stated that due to an oversight and given the location of the 
boatsheds within the Coastal Marine Area (CMA), the boatsheds must require a 
Coastal Permit from GWRC. However, GWRC is continuing to obtain legal advice 
regarding the inclusion of Hikoikoi Reserve as a Boatshed Management Area of its 
Natural Resources Plan (NRP). 

Prior to further legal advisement from GWRC, Hutt City Council’s current position is 
that existing Licence to Occupy holders must apply for the necessary consents 
with the GWRC. HCC will not seek global consent on behalf of Licence holders.  

Coastal Permits from GWRC and the Hutt City Council Lease Agreements will be 
administered and regulated through the respective Councils, though we note 
requirements of a Coastal Permit from GWRC are complementary of the licence/ 
lease conditions administered by HCC. 

 

Kindly, 

Nicole Peurifoy 
Nicole Peurifoy 

Leasing Coordinator, Parks and Reserves 

Hutt City Council, 93 Hutt Park Road, Moera, Lower Hutt 5010  
W: www.huttcity.govt.nz 
 

           

http://www.huttcity.govt.nz/
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Appendix 1- GWRC Letter Response to HCC  

 



LGOIMA Response / Version 01 P.4 

 



LGOIMA Response / Version 01 P.5 

 

 



LGOIMA Response / Version 01 P.6 

 



LGOIMA Response / Version 01 P.7 

 

 

 

 


